Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W)
Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee Meeting
Monday, October 24, 2011
The Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee of the Southeast Louisiana Flood Protection Authority – West (SLFPA-W) met on October 24, 2011 with Mr. Wilkinson, Mr. Mr. Morgan and Mr. Viera in attendance.  Mr. Merrit joined the meeting at a later time.  Mr. Miserendino, Mr. Spohrer, and Mr. Caluda were present.  A representative from the USACE and a representative from The Ehrhardt Group were also present.  
Mr. Viera called the meeting to order at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana, at approximately 12:00 noon.
The Committee unanimously approved the agenda as presented.
There were no comments from the public.
The Committee reviewed and unanimously approved the minutes from the previous regular meeting dated September 26, 2011.
Mr. Caluda gave an update on the progress of the GIWW.  He stated the testing of the Keel Coolers will begin upon completion of the pump installation.
Mr. Miserendino discussed the purchasing of new equipment; two (2) Bobcats with attachments and two (2) Scag mowers and the committee agreed to recommend to the board approval of the resolution to purchase the equipment. 
Mr. Morgan informed the committee of the ALBL Modified Charleston Method and that each district has the option to adopt or modify the plan.  Mr. Spohrer stated this issue would only affect the SLFPA-W member districts if future right-of-ways are extended.  
Mr. Miserendino presented the committee with a report on the progress of Todd Shipyards.  The area has been cleared appropriately.  

Mr. Miserendino updated the committee on the current WBV project being constructed.  There are a number of projects being monitored for issues. 

Mr. Miserendino reported on the completed projects, WBV-6a.2, 44 and 46.2.  The committee discussed a board resolution(s) addressing the operation and maintenance of completed projects (with exceptions) until such time as the entire levee system is completed before addressing resolution(s) for final acceptance and liability. 

Mr. Miserendino informed the committee that at a recent levee Armoring meeting, the Corps refused to address the local interests’ two main concerns with the Armoring plan.  Mr. Miserendino stated that CPRA requested an extension from the Corps on the solicited plan input.  Mr. Viera noted that the local interests are not being included in the decision making process.   
Mr. Merrit made a presentation to the committee on Tiger Team’s efforts with WBV-14c.2.  The committee discussed the project issues and expressed concerns regarding scheduled trenching without a specific plan.  The committee agreed to present a resolution to the board regarding future acceptance of operation and maintenance of this project based upon certain assurances.
There were no other matters to be discussed.
The next regularly scheduled Technical, Operations and Maintenance Committee meeting will be held at 7001 River Road, Marrero, Louisiana 70072 on Monday, November 21, 2011 at 3:00 PM.


There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at approximately 4:30 PM. 

